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PAWS Walk in the Reserve 

On a beautiful April afternoon President 
Peter Bird, accompanied by Curator Dr 
Kate Delaporte and Dr Jennifer Gardner, 
lead about 30 Postgraduate Association of 
Waite Students (PAWS) on a walk around 
the Loop Trail.  We stopped from time to 
time for Peter to talk about the plants,  
animals and weed control techniques. 
 
On Urrbrae Ridge we were greeted by a 
family of three kangaroos and a larger 
group were seen by some on the way back.  
This was a special treat for the  
international students. 
 
At the deer rutting site Peter described the 
damage these feral animals do to the native 
vegetation and their dispersal of huge 
numbers of olive seeds by regurgitation. 

Jennifer Gardner  

PAWS on Netherby Spur 
Photographer Kara Levin 

Deer activity in the Reserve is monitored 
on camera and when conditions are right 
the deer are culled by professional shoot-
ers.  
 
At Netherby Spur the students enjoyed a 
snack while taking in the stunning views 
over the campus and Adelaide Plains. 
 
Before the walk only three students knew 
of the Reserve, but at the end the general 
response was most enthusiastic. Each  
student was given a backpack with the 
Trail Guide, membership application and 
fliers.  Hopefully some will come along to 
the AGM or a weekend walking bee. 
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Four working bees down and we are  
steadily mowing down the crop of olive 
seedlings that emerge annually to torment 
us. But numbers of seedlings are down.  
In the 28 percent of the reserve completed 
to date we have only accounted for a  
couple of thousand seedlings, plus as-
sorted African Daisy and Cottonbush.  
 
At this rate we should complete the 107 
hectares of olive-cleared reserve at record 
speed leaving time to do other things.  
Especially if we can continue to attract  
numbers like the 12 who came to our last 
working bee. We welcome Carolyn Bishop 
and Christina Hagger to the working bee 
crew. 
 
One of the things I’d like to do is to pick up 
some of the old rolls of fencing wire that 
litter the reserve. Most of it was removed 
when the fences were dismantled early on 
but a few remain to be trucked out and 
disposed of with metal recyclers, and some 
will be repurposed within the Urrbrae 
House Gardens, enabling an attractive and 
useful second life.  
 
The next round of working bees will  
commence from the Springfield Park  
entrance via Eagle-on-the-Hill Rd.  See the 
map at right. 
 
 

Working Bees 2018 

Winter/Spring Working Bees 2018 n
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AGM Re-Introducing Quolls & Possums 

However, if baiting programs for cats and 
foxes were to be stopped, then David felt 
that the Quolls would quickly go extinct 
again. 
 
The other species which has been re-
introduced is the Brush-tailed possum. 
Possums can be a nuisance in suburban 
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